
 

 

 

 

26 November 2018 

 

Dear Parent/Guardian, 

 

On Friday, the rewards performance by Ayo Beatz 

created a buzz of excitement around the school. A 

large number of students were awarded invitations 

to the performance, these were obtained through 

positive attitude to learning and strong Term 1 

attendance. We hope to make these rewards 

events a regular occurrence and hope it will 

incentivise students and ensure they are in school 

engaging with their learning. 

 

It was lovely to celebrate with the class of 2018 as they returned to school to collect prizes 

and certificates at the Annual Presentation Evening. Guest speaker, Councillor Hilary 

Hibbert-Biles reflected with pride on the determination and monumental effort seen in 

both the Year 11 and the wider community to ensure their success and the ongoing 

presence of the school in Sonning Common. Thank you to Hannah Reilly for coordinating 

a wonderful evening.  

 

Year 7 footballers had their first matches last night and secured an impressive 5-1win. 

The other 2 games resulted in close defeat but plenty of promise shown and the students 

are keen to get back out there next week. 

 

Year 10 parents will have received invite to the Parents Evening. We look forward to 

seeing you there. 

 

Have a good week, 

 

 

Miss Moira Green 
Headteacher  

 

 



 
Dates for your Diary 

 

 Year 10 Parents’ Evening will take place on Wednesday, 5 December 

 Last day of term is 21 December. School closes at 12:30pm 
 

 

 
Reminders 
 

 The school will only authorise absence for medical appointments with 
either an appointment card or letter, please ensure this is provided to the 
school at least 24 hours before your child is collected for the appointment. 
 

 ‘Revision Breakfast’ happens every Friday from 7:45am until 8:45am, Year 
10 & 11 students welcome. 

 

 Can all students remember to bring a container to take their creations 
home after cooking lessons. If you have any spare plastic take away 
containers, sweet tins etc., we would be very happy to take them off your 
hands. Thank you! 

 

 

 

English  
 

 Year 7 are continuing their study of Frankenstein and their re-imagining of 
the scene in which the “monster” comes to life has been done to a very 
good standard. In Year 7 we are focussing on key writing skills and this 
week the emphasis has been on writing to persuade.  

 

 In year 8 we continue to focus on developing writing skills and the students 
have been analysing advisory texts in order to identify the typical 
conventions of this type of writing. They have started writing their own 
pieces using these techniques. In literature we are making good progress 
with Much Ado about Nothing and the students have delivered their 
presentations in class.  

 

 Year 9 are working on persuasive writing and are developing their 
understanding of useful techniques and the impact these can have on a 
reader or audience. We are reading Romeo and Juliet Act 2 and students 
have been asked to summarise key themes and investigate the impact of 
certain characters.  

 

 Year 10 are working on English Language paper 1 skills and English 
Literature power and conflict poetry. They also continue to have weekly 
spelling tests. Homework is published on Show My Homework. 

 

 Year 11 are working on English Language paper 1 and English Literature 
poetry. Revision and exam preparation is the order of the day here. Weekly 



spelling tests are also completed. All homework and useful revision 
guides have been published on Show My Homework. 

 

 
 

 

Food Technology  
 

 

 Year 7 have been looking at healthy diets, and learning about macro and 
micro nutrients,  

 Year 8 have continued cooking some delicious curries. Next week's topics 
are macaroni cheese and fish goujons, learning to enrobe. 

 Year 9 baked brownies on Thursday; the aroma brought several visitors to 
the department for a taster! 

 Year 10 made some beautiful pizzas, practicing their knowledge of bread 
making, dough, and the function of yeast  

 Year 11 are revising the function of nutrients. Year 11 are practicing higher 
level practical skills with a choux pastry workshop next week 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Religious Education  

 
Year 8 are continuing to learn about Sikhism by researching some of the Sikh 

Gurus. 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

Physical Education 
 

School Fitness Gym 
 
Over the last few months we have been trying to improve the school fitness 
gym and we have, very generously, been donated equipment by Gavin at 
Binfield Heath stores to kick start this renovation off. 
This has seen a big improvement in the facility with new boxing and weight 
equipment allowing us to open the gym to students at lunchtime, which has 
been very popular. If you or anyone you know has exercise equipment that is 
gathering dust or is no longer needed, but still in good working condition, the 
school and the students could really benefit from this.  
If you have anything you would like to donate please get in contact with the PE 
department:  
dhunter@maidenerleghchilternedge.co.uk 
 
Winter Weather – PE kit 
 
With the weather worsening and temperatures dropping, please can students 
pack additional layers for PE. Thermals are permitted, as are gloves in most 
lessons and the old CE jumpers. If students prefer to wear their rugby shirts 
over their polo shirts, that is fine too. Plain navy tracksuit bottoms are also 
permitted. Any questions regarding this please don’t hesitate to contact the PE 
department.  
 
Fixtures next week: 
 
Tuesday 27th November – Year 7 boys 5 a side football tournament @ 
Bulmershe 
Thursday 29th November - Year 7 Girls Football @ JMA  
 
Fixture update: 
 
Year 7 Girls Football 
 
On Thursday 22nd the Year 7 
Girl’s Football Team travelled to 
Oakbank where the first of three 
round robin tournaments took 
place. Our first match was 
against St Joseph’s where we 
unfortunately lost 2-0 whilst 
trying to find our feet. The 
second match we played 
Highdown who were very strong, 
our team battled throughout with 
an unfortunate result of 4-0. Our 
final match was against 
Oakbank, the team started 
strong with an early goal from 
Sajunae which gave the girls a boost of confidence. They went on to win the 
match 4-1, with some great football from all our players. A special mention to 
our captain Sajunae for scoring 3 of the 4 goals, Hettie for her goal and all 
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round performance and finally Gemma for receiving Coaches Player of the 
tournament for her defence and impact on all of the games.  
We look forward to our next fixture at John Madejski Academy next Thursday! 
 
 
Extra-Curricular Timetable For this half term 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Many Thanks 
The PE Department  
@ChilternEdgePE  
 
The PE Department needs your help!   
 
On Saturday 1st December and 2nd March Maiden Erlegh 
Chiltern Edge are hosting Primary School Cross Country 
Events, we need volunteers to help run these events 
successfully. You would need to be in school for 9.30am and 
the event will finish at 11.30am. If any students or parents are 
interested in supporting with the running of the event please 
either come and speak to Mr Hunter or email your interest to 
dhunter@maidenerleghchilternedge.co.uk 
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THANK YOU! 
 

Children in Need 
 

Thank you to everyone involved in Children in Need on Friday, 16 November. 
After a very successful cake sale during both break and lunch time and non-
uniform donations, we managed to raise over £420! A big thank you to those of 
you who brought in cakes to be sold and a massive thank you to Finn, Kamilla, 
Hollie, James, Elio and Alex for your help during the day! 

 

           

 
 
 

 

  

Youth Club 

 
Now that all the works are completed on 
the roof of the Youth Wing, we are 
delighted to welcome back the very popular Youth Club, run by Club SC!  
Club SC runs every Tuesday 7-9pm (Years 9,10 and 11) and Wednesdays 
6.30-8.30pm (Years 6,7 and 8). 
  
Below is what is happening at the Youth Club this coming weeks: 
 

Find us above the sports hall at Maiden Erlegh Chiltern Edge 
Contact Sunny on sunny.clubsc@gmail.com   

Follow us on twitter @Club_SC       
 

 
Entry costs £1                                                            http://www.clubsc.co.uk/ 
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CESA Lottery 
 
The CESA Lottery is a great way to support the school and also have a 
chance of winning some great prizes in the monthly lottery draw. All 
proceeds go directly back to buying much needed equipment for the school. 
This year alone we have been able to purchase for the school a number of 
items including the Table Tennis tables, Vocab Express, Current Affairs Quiz 
and over £350 of PE Equipment all from the proceeds of CESA. 
 
It costs just £1 per number, so for example a standing order just £10 would 
get you 10 numbers for the monthly draw. 
 

 

 
December’s bumper Christmas draw 
has an increased first prize of £100 and 
everyone signing up and paying before 
14th December will get a free bonus 
number for the December draw. 
 
So why not sign up now and have the 
chance to win a prize whilst knowing all 
of the money will go back into your 
child’s school. 
 

 
 
In order to enter simply set up a standing order for the below account and 
email cesasect@yahoo.co.uk  with your name, address, amount you wish to pay 
and date of the standing order. All prize winners will have the winning 
cheques automatically posted to their home address so no need to claim. 
Winning numbers are announced monthly on the Facebook page. 
 
Account: CE Lottery 
Sort Code: 60-10-35 
Account- 05328322 
 
Contact cesasect@yahoo.co.uk for more information 

 

 

Though 

Thought for the week:  
 

“To be successful, you must accept all challenges that come your way. You can’t 
just accept the ones you like” 

Mike Gafka 
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